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ARNOVA’s 2017 policy symposium, which was organized in collaboration with the organization 
Independent Sector, focused on the idea of a health index, or indices, for the U.S. nonprofit 
sector.  Participants were invited to develop short, concept papers addressing a broad range of 
issues related to a nonprofit health index.  Selected researchers presented their papers at the 
Independent Sector annual conference in Detroit, Michigan in October 2017 and then again at 
ARNOVA’s annual conference in Grand Rapids, Michigan in November 2017.  An introduction 
and four papers were then published in the October 2018 issue of the open access journal 
Nonprofit Policy Forum that interested readers can access by following the link below. 
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